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The Kendall Chronicle 

Our Community Newsletter—Free & Independent.  

Supporting Community Initiatives with part  sponsorship by the  Kendall Op Shop 

The Meeting Place … 
Kendall Community Centre 19 Comboyne St Kendall. 

 

 Cappuccino, Latte, Hot Choc, Tea, Cold drinks $3 ea 

 Homemade delicious cakes, breads, deserts (gluten free avail)  $3 ea 

Now serving a variety of homemade tasty light meals (last orders at 12.30pm) $8 ea  

Market Stalls  - Buy fresh local produce, 
herbs, plants seeds, jams, honey, craft etc. 
Global Gardens -’Pick ‘n Pay’ for your 
own produce grown by our volunteers. 

 

Café Group Bookings - Are available 
for up to 10 people and 3 weeks notice. 
 

Stall Hire - new stalls  Ph 6559 0055 

November, 2015 

Open Every Thursday from 9am till 12.30pm 
New Volunteers Always Welcome... 

THE BIG SMILE 

SAYS IT ALL!   

Can you believe ... 
that it is already November, and halfway through spring. 
Our beautiful village has been buzzing over the past 
month with music at the hall, the opening of the swim-
ming pool season, tennis players testing out the new courts plus our delicious eateries 
where you can choose to takeaway or eat in and the diverse weekly markets. There are 
treasures to be found at the op-shop and the Kendall Craft Co-op that keeps 
our train station operational.  If you are not familiar with the area or haven't 
been to Kendall for a while, consider a  family day trip to check out all that is 
on offer.  Perhaps a game of tennis (hire key from the Bottle-o), then cool off at 
the swimming pool...which has BBQ facilities for a spot of lunch.  Once re-
freshed consider a look around the op shop...or maybe purchase a quirky craft 
item from the various artisan shops. The kids have a couple of playground op-
tions or maybe get the kayaks out on the river.  Or if all this activity is too 
much then consider relaxing at Miss Nellie’s café or enjoy 

the beautiful river view from 
the local club.  
In this busy and ever-
expanding world we live in, 
let’s take a moment to stop 
and be grateful for the abun-
dance of natural beauty, com-
munity connections and sim-
ple pleasures that Kendall has 
to offer.  
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KEW  

CORNER 

STORE 
www.kewcornerstore.com.au 

Phone:   6559 4131 

GREAT COFFEE – NICE PEOPLE 

Daily papers, Magazines, Lotto,  

Convenient groceries, fresh fruit & vegetables ar-

riving daily.  Local products &  giftware. 

Large selection of light lunches 

fruit salads, “Rosco” ice-cream & other sweets. 
 

Open 5.00 am to 7.00pm Mon to Fri 
6.00am to 5.00pm Sat & Sun 

Always looking for new local suppliers 

Kendall Music Exchange 

By Alison 

JADE’S MOBILE 
HAIRDRESSING 

 

 

For all your hair care needs  
without leaving home…   

 

 

Jade 65594879 or 0423381047  

The Kendall Community Hall sure came to life, 
when 23 Ukulele Musicians, the CHUMS, per-
formed at the last Music Exchange Night. 
The next Kendall Music Night will be on  

Friday, 6th November.  
As main guest artist we wel-
come David Smith from Port 
Macquarie. David has been 
singing and playing the gui-
tar all through his live and 
now plays regularly at the 
Glasshouse Friday lunchtime 
concerts and at Zebu and 
Blue Water. 
Please bring your instru-
ments along and play a cou-
ple of songs or just come to listen. Doors open 
at 6.30 pm for 7 pm start. Entry is by donation.  

For more info contact Alison on 0431 682 357. 

 Friday 2nd December  
The main guest artist for the Kendall Music Ex-
change will be Paul Regan. 
Paul is a folk singer and plays the guitar. He has 

just moved here from the Lake Macquarie area. 
As well as traditional and contemporary folk 
music he is also a keen acoustic blues player 
and has a wealth of comedy numbers to throw 
into his performances. Paul and his wife Helena 
ran a very popular monthly folk music session 
at Lake Macquarie for six years called the 
Lakeside Folk Circle. 
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Enjoy a delicious 

lunch  or indulge in 

a homemade cake 

or dessert  

OPEN 6 DAYS* 

9am – 4pm 

33 River Street Kendall 

Ph. 6559 0085 

*Closed Wednesdays 

Computer Classes for Beginners  

Held at the Kendall Community Centre 

Starts  18 January, 2016 

 (2-3.30pm) 
 

Every Monday for 5 weeks 
 

 Cost is $10 per lesson 
 

 Limited numbers book early 
 

Phone 6559 0055 to register 

 

The Kendall Community Centre has  

PROFESSIONAL ROOMS  FOR RENT 

Well appointed, air conditioned, consulting rooms 
available in the Kendall Rural Transaction Centre 
(RTC) on a casual basis.   Suit professional health 
worker. 

Attractive rates! 

Phone: Kendall Community Centre 

9am-4pm Mon-Fri on 6559 0055 

Camden Haven Pony Club 

By Karen Madden 

                           

 

BILL McNAMARA  

JOINS HARCOURTS  

A long term resident of the Camden Haven 
with 20 + years Real Estate experience,  

Bill McNamara has joined Harcourts Greater 
Port Macquarie. 

Harcourts has two great offices in  

Port Macquarie and Wauchope,  

state-of-the-art marketing systems,  

world leading technology and regularly sells 
properties across the Camden Haven. 

For a FREE MARKET APPRAISAL call: 

BILL McNAMARA -  0407 56 56 56 

“A FRESH APPROACH TO REAL ESTATE” 

Camden Haven pony club reserve champion 

mounted games team, Chloe Baker, Macey Wil-

kinson, Jane Laurie, Zoe Groth and Mollie Fitzger-

ald headed off to the NSW State Mounted games in 

Bungendore travelling 1300klms round trip on the 

10th & 11th of October. 

The team finished with a nail biting very hard 

earned 8th overall in the State, all riders, supporters 

and horses had a fantastic time, with hilarious mem-

ories and friends to last a lifetime. Well done team. 

Coopernook & District pony club  held their annual 

ribbon and trophy day on the 18th of October with a 

friendly, well organised fun day enjoyed by all rid-

ers. Camden Haven riders had an awesome day 

with outstanding results. Jane Laurie riding Penny 

received under 15 Champion point score and overall 

highest point score. Olivia Telfer riding Gracey also 

performed well receiving Reserve Champion under 

17 point score. Jazmin Madden riding Bobby who 

has also moved into this age group for the first time 

received under 15 Reserve Champion point score. 

Shania Madden riding Smoothie was outstanding 

receiving Reserve Champion hack, Reserve Champi-

on Rider and Champion under 17 point score. 

Also a huge congratulations to Millie Lucas receiv-

ing Supreme Rider at the recent Taree show, Millie 

and sister Sara also attended Grafton interschool 

with some fantastic results, Tamika Roach and 

Brock Wilkinson also attended with ribbons all 

round. Well done riders.   
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What a great afternoon we had on Sunday 11th October in 

the Kendall Community Hall.  The walls reverberated with 

many voices raised in song at the Kendall Singalong Show! 

Local singers Rose Wilson and Terry Memory led the 

singalong and were ably accompanied by Adam Bishop  on 

the grand piano, with occasional solo pieces much to the 

delight of the crowd.  For those of us who can never re-

member the words they were displayed on a large screen 

so that everyone could join in. 

The hall looked 
very festive with 
coloured lights 
along the walls 
and tables cov-
ered with cloths 
and vases of 
flowers.  Many 
people brought 
snacks but there 
was also a feast 
of all types of 
cakes and other 
items available 
too.  Some 
brought along a bottle of wine and I’m sure that the audi-
ence participation improved after a glass or two!  

An enjoyable time was had by all and lots of laughs too 
especially when Rose was trying to teach us how to yodel 
in the Sound of Music favourite ‘The Lonely Goatherd’! 

Our very efficient MC was John Haldane and big thanks go 
to all those involved in the organising, planning, perform-
ing and producing such a fun afternoon. 
I should also be mention that it was the first time the brand 
new sound and light system recently installed by Nigel 
Head of HeadAV, Port Macquarie and funded by a grant 
from  Clubs NSW, was used in the hall and it enhanced the 
performance no end. 

A Successful Singalong 

By Judy Wilson 
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Bookends@Kendal l  

 Your community  book 
exchange 

Monday to Friday 
10am-2pm 

Saturdays 10am - 12noon    
             

Bookclub @Bookends @Kendall 
1st Wednesday each month @ 7.00pm Get read-
ing, come along & join in the discussions. Bring 

some nibbles to share.  

 

 

Get your TRAINLINK train ticket 

 at Kendall Community Centre 
PH.  6559 0055 

 

Monday to Friday 
  

9.00am to 4.00pm 
 

We DO NOT CHARGE a booking fee  

You may have noticed that lots has been happening 

around the Community Centre. A grant from Clubs 

NSW (Laurieton United Services Club and Westport 

Club together) provided approximately $7000 to up-

grade the sound and lighting equipment in the Ken-

dall School of Arts Hall. Nigel Head of Head AV was 

commissioned to design, supply and install the new 

equipment. The September Kendall Music Exchange 

gave the first opportunity for it to be tried out, fol-

lowed by Rose Wilson's Kendall Sing-a-Long Show 

and both events were reportedly overwhelmed with 

the ease of operation and the variety of shows the 

new equipment can enhance. Nigel, who worked on 

many of the Camden Haven Music Festival events 

over past years, had built in a user-friendly system 

that is at the same time very comprehensive and well-

protected from misuse.  The new sound equipment 

will serve us into the foreseeable future for all kinds 

of occasions. Two of the Centre Trustees as well as 

one or two technically minded locals have had thor-

ough  training in how to set up the gear, so anyone 

hiring the Hall has just to ask and we can provide a 

professional level of sound and lighting for your 

event. 

Financial collaboration between the Meeting Place 

Café, the Garden Club and the Trust enabled a board-

walk to be built between the road and the paving out-

side the RTC building.  This was a much needed safe-

ty project but it looks so beautiful we can't think why 

we hadn't done it long ago. Local business Mick 

Baker Landscaping provided the design and build 

and a wonderful job they have done too. The exposed 

roots of the huge camphor laurel tree are no longer a 

trip hazard, and wheelchairs and wheely walkers can 

negotiate the distance between the parking area and 

the path in safety. It just remains to finish off the 

ground cover at each end of the boardwalk, also to be 

undertaken by Mick Baker. 

In May next year a Kendall Fall Festival is planned, to 

incorporate many of the existing Kendall events into 

one great big celebration. The Trust applied for fund-

ing to Port Macquarie Hastings Council Community 

Grants Program and was rewarded with over $3,000 

Trust News re: Community Centre 

By Alvena Ferguson 

towards the cost of a  festival.  This will roll together 

some of the smaller local events such as The Good 

Life in Kendall, Poets Breakfast, Photography Com-

petition and others. There'll be market stalls, music, 

food and beverages, historical and craft exhibits and 

lots lots more.  

It's been a busy year and there's still more to be done 

around the Centre. Don't forget to come by on a 

Thursday for a great coffee and some wonderful 

cakes at the Meeting Place Café. Just the place to 

catch up with the local goss and meet some old and 

new friends. 
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NORTH HAVEN GLASS 

AND 

SCREENS 

 

 Fast glass replacement 
 

 Made to measure security 
and flyscreen doors 

 

 Made to measure flyscreens 
 

 Re-meshing of all existing 
screens 

 

 Shower screens 
 

 Caravan window repairs 
 

 Glass table tops and shelves 
 

 Door and window  
 rollers available 
 

 Mirrors made to size 
 

Call Alan on 6559 9555 or  

0447 789701 for prompt  

service or  call in to  

531 Ocean Drive North Haven 

Milly Jones Latest Book Launch  

Will be held at the Kendall Hall 

MONDAY 9th NOVEMBER 10am-12noon 

Who remembers Milly Jones' first book launch Foot-

steps, at the Kendall Hall and her second, Camden 

Haven Cameo at the Kew Information Centre? Well 

now her third is coming up – Yearning – a hop, skip 

and a slide through our seventies. Surely something 

not to be missed. 

Peter Besseling will again be doing the honours and 

Karen Pini, Manager of Queens Lake Village, will be 

the MC. Everybody is invited to come and share the 

occasion over chat and morning tea. There will be 

plenty of food for thought as well since Milly's book 

covers much of life's happenings for those of us (and 

our children, family and friends) who are in that place 

– living through their seventies. 

What's it all about? Milly grins "a little bit of nearly 

everything – tales and talk, laughs and lamentations, 

light hearted and heartfelt.  Anecdotal stories that I 

hope will connect in some way with all who read it." 

If you are unable to attend the launch and would like 

the book please ring Milly on 65594364. 

 

Agistment required near 

Showground, 

approx. 10acres, can offer 

long commitment. 

RDA Kendall.  Phone 0423 854 174. 
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KENDALL BOTTLE SHOP 

14 COMBOYNE ST KENDALL   65594496 

Hastings Co-Op 

Swap & Go Gas Bottles 

9KG - $30 

4.5KG - $25 

5KG Ice - $4.00 

Santa will be visiting 
again, Thanks to the 

 Lorne Rural Fire Brigade 

Sunday 20th December 
4pm 

2 Litres of local milk + 

A loaf of fresh local 

bakery bread 

= $7.00!! 

CHRISTMAS CATALOGUE 
BONANZA! 

Look out in your mail box for  

4 weeks of Christmas savings! 

Starts Monday 16th November 
10am! 

 

Don’t forget to order you 
Christmas Hamper, full of 

local goodies.  

Postage Available 

Summer Trading Hours 

Monday – Saturday  
10am-8pm 

Sunday 10am – 7pm 
LIQP700301635 

http://www.thebottle-o.com.au/


 

The Kendall Chronicle Vol12, Issue 11 November 2015 Edition 8 

 

KENDALL COMMUNITY 

OP-SHOP  
Trading hours: 

 

Monday to Friday:     9.00am – 4.00pm  

Saturday:             9.00am – 12.30pm  

1st Sunday each month:  9.00am –  1.30pm 
 

** Gift Vouchers available!! ** 

Carpet and Tile 
Steam Cleaning 

 

Guaranteed work 19 years  
experience and local—Free Quotes 

 

 phone  Ken Evans 0427 659080 

THERE IS A NEW SERVICE AT THE 

KENDALL COMMUNITY CENTRE   

IT TRAINING 

(Laptops, Mobile Phones, Tablets, IPhone, IPads, 
ETC) 

“Make a Booking with Cheryl 
30 Minute Appointments” 

 
Tuesday & Wednesdays Only 

 

Bring your own device with you, plus your power  
cable & any manual you have for your device 
Seniors & Concession Cards $10 per 1/2 hour 

Adults $20 per 1/2 hour 
(All donations go to the Community Centre) 

SOS COMPUTER SOLUTIONS 

PHONE for appointment 6559 0055 

Op Shop Report 

By Judy 

Summer is now in full swing and our clothing 

racks are full of bargains for everyone. Shorts, 

swimmers, T-shirts and sun hats for toddlers, 

children and adults. There is always a good sup-

ply of work clothing for men as well as business 

shirts and casual attire. The women’s dress rack 

is overflowing and there are some lovely sa-

rongs and summer blouses.  

Take the time to browse through the display of 

crockery, cutlery, kitchen items, ornaments, and 

our great range of framed prints and paintings. 

With the formal season approaching we can of-

fer a selection of gowns and suits at a very rea-

sonable price. Choose a necklace or earrings 

from the jewellery section to give your outfit 

that extra zing.   

We have a selection of greeting cards for all oc-

casions, standard cards are 20c and large cards 

50c. The cards are found opposite the shoe dis-

play and next to the CD’s and DVD’s. 

Don’t leave the shop without checking out our 

book section – the best in the area – whether you 

read crime, romance, history, biography or fan-

tasy, you will find something. For those too 

young to read we do have great picture books 

and stories that can be read to you. 

Bargain bins can be found outside the shop as 

well as discount racks of clothing, you will al-

ways find something you can’t do without. 

The sale of rags is a source of income for the Op-

Shop. The material used is pure cotton or a high 

mix of cotton, if you have sheets, pillow slips, 

towels that you feel have passed their use by 

date, consider donating them, the ‘cut up’ ladies 

would be appreciative.  

Op-Shop volunteers organised a very successful 

Melbourne Cup Fashion Parade in conjunction 

with the Kendall Services and Citizens Club. 

Just a reminder that items worn by our volun-

teers are available at the shop. 

We welcome new volunteers, Ngaire Parsons, 

Glenda Merlinz.  
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KENDALL TAKE AWAY 

  OWNERS TRACY & RON  

All food items totally FRESH! Our specialty is house made 

chicken schnitzels in a variety of fresh rolls or wraps.  Plus a 

great range of house made hamburgers. House made potato 

scallops. Favourite of the kids...SLUSHIES and Old school 

lollies for the big kids!! 

“Premium Coffee Roasters” is local coffee roasted and blend-

ed in Port Macquarie and used in all our coffees.  

We offer a large range of “Peters” scoop ice cream flavours.  

A local natural honey is also available. 

 

Thankyou to all our valued customers who have supported us with our extended trading 

hours on Thursday night.      We have also extended our house made Pizza range to… 

 Meat Lovers          Supreme          Tandoori Chicken          Vegetarian         Hawaiian                     

PHONE ORDERS  6559 0234 

Trading Hours 

Monday:            CLOSED 
Tuesday:         8.00am to   4.00pm                    
Wednesday:      8.00am  to  5.00pm. 
Thursday:         8.00am  to  6.00pm. 
Friday:                8.00am  to  7.30pm. 
Saturday:           8.30am  to  7.00pm. 
Sunday:             8.30am  to  7.00pm. 
 

Kantabile Chamber Choir 

By Kerrie McKenzie  

Travel the world through music with Sinfonia 

who are back for their November concert series 

Intercontinental Visa. 

We are joined once again by Kantabile Chamber 

Choir who will be singing Dry Your Tears Afri-

ca along with a number of other songs. 

Sinfonia has been established since 1999 and is 

constantly evolving with changes to both play-

ers and conductors. We have two young vibrant 

conductors in Heidi Lambert and assistant Iain 

Pole who have chosen music from all over the 

world including America with Hoe Down that 

is sure to get your toes tapping, Scotland with 

the Banks of Doon, Italy with Anvil Chorus 

from Il Trovatore, France with March to the 

Scaffold, and off into space with Star Wars, as 

well as many other well known and popular 

tunes. 

Concerts are being held this year at Gloucester 

Public School on November 15th, St Albans 

Church in Forster on November 21st, and  

Kendall School of Arts Hall, November 22nd, 

 all concerts start at 2pmand include afternoon 

tea. Tickets are available at the door. 

Enquiries Kerrie McKenzie 0418975673 
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KEW PRODUCE 

Now has New Owners    

Dustin & Hannah Prosser 

 

For all of your Rural & Produce needs 

Phone: 6559 4566 

 Property & electric fencing needs 
 Gardening fertilizers, sprays, lawn care 
    and a large range of Searles products 
 Stock Food: Barastoc, Castlereagh, Mitavite, Riverina and Prydes 
 Extensive range of dog foods, both dry & canned 
 Cattle & Equine health supplies 
 Bird seeds & equipment. 
 Bales of Lucerne hay, straw, & corn hay 
 P.O.L. chickens now available 
 Delivery in local area $5 on Tuesdays 
If there are supplies you need which we perhaps do not have, talk to us, we will arrange to stock 
the product. 

Kendall District Gardeners Club   

By Jim Lewin 

John welcomed everyone and thanked Doug Pope 
for hosting last month’s meeting. On 9th November 
our member, Milly, will be launching her new book 
“Yearning” at 10am in the community hall. Next 
month’s meeting will commence in the hall at 10am 
followed by moving to Addictive Landscapes and 
Nursery at Bonny Hills at about 10:40am.  
Some administrative procedures were put to the 
meeting and it was moved that the signatories to the 
club’s bank account should be updated to include 
Jim Lewin and Christine Cullen in addition to exist-
ing signatories John Carter and Sandra Le Feuvre, 
and remove Janice De Rose from the list. The mem-
ber agreed unanimously to the proposal. 
The December meeting is on the 21st and it was pro-
posed that no gifts would be exchanged, but there 
would be some lucky door prizes. 
Some discussion centred around when to hold Cam-
den Haven Open Gardens some time in March or 
April. It was decided to discuss this further at the 
next meeting. 
Show and tell included some softcane orchids and 
various cuttings as well as lemons to take.  Hot com-
post will kill any weed seeds but must get to at least 

60°C. Flea beetles on eggplants come from the mulch 
and are hard to eradicate. As mentioned in wikipe-
dia: “Flea beetles execute their most severe attacks 
during dry weather and are most active on sunny 
days. The larvae are known to chew roots.” It was 
suggested keeping the leaves wet to deter the beetles. 
Almanac.com recommends “Try this homemade 
spray to control flea beetles: 2 parts rubbing alcohol, 
5 parts water, and 1 tablespoon liquid soap. Spray the 
mixture on the foliage of garden plants that are sus-
ceptible to these pests.” 
The speaker this month was Ron Chapman a noted 
judge and steward at various Ag Shows. Ron’s main 
interest is cut flowers although he has also judged 
potted plants.  He has been involved in this for 25 
years.  
The flowers are judged on the following points: 
1. form;  2. freshness or brightness;  3. Size of bloom 
4. Colour – no blemishes & uniform;   5. Stage – how 
it is presented; 6. Container – suited to displaying the 
flower.  
Shouldn’t use a valuable vase as the stands aren’t al-
ways manned and someone could walk off with your 
vase.  The foliage should be clean as well. E.g. rose 
leaves should not show any blackspot. The judge fol-
lows a schedule and uses the criteria in the horticul-
tural rules book to evaluate the flower. Pot plants 



 

The Kendall Chronicle Vol12, Issue 11 November 2015 Edition 11 

iKew Report  

By Annette Jepp 

Angela Millet speaking on fungi 

Overseas Visitor numbers calling into iKew Infor-

mation Centre have slowed down in the last 

month.  The Nomads caravanning North for the 

winter are returning to their home towns for 

Christmas celebrations travelling from as far as 

Western Australia, Tasmania and Victoria, and 

now we find locals from N.S.W. and Queensland 

taking advantage of the more quieter time calling 

to be told of the interests in the area, many have 

 

Daniel  Will iamson 
Owner/Manager Builders Licence 90407C 

North Branch Rd Lorne,    

Mobile 0419 013216 Telephone  (02) 6581 2566   

Email: mcgarages.com.au   www.mcgarages.com.au 

29 Uralla Road, Port Macquarie N.S.W. 2444 

chosen Christmas gifts from the centre knowing 

the gifts are crafted locally and unique to the area. 

We are looking forward to displaying an exhibi-

tion of photography and artwork by senior stu-

dents from Kendall Public School, the exhibition is 

planned to run during December/January in the 

Gallery at the iKew centre, some remarkable 

works will be on display and a credit to the stu-

dents. 

Our stock of dolls clothes have arrive with some 

beautiful little outfits, ideal gifts to give that spe-

cial little girl for Christmas, also we have available 

some lovely hand made cards, they are so beauti-

fully made it will give the receiver that WOW fac-

tor when they receive one of these cards. 

When looking for a gift for that (got every thing) 

person why not make up a basket with the differ-

ent food items from local producers, we have Ri-

cardo’s chutney, jams and sauces, Fudge and choc-

olates from the Fudge factory, Nuts from the Mac-

adamia farm, and two selections of honey from 

our local bee keepers, there are lots more to choose 

from so get in early because Christmas is just 

around the corner. 

The free local News papers are available for you to 

collect, why not have a cuppa while you are 

browsing or enjoy a quite time on our comfortable 

chairs with a cuppa, the Volunteers are always 

there to assist you. 

Remember before going away on holidays call in 

and collect your free maps and make it a safe jour-

ney. 

have different judging rules to cut flowers. Ron 
demonstrated how to display a number of different 
cut flowers. John thanked Ron for an interesting 
talk and also all those who helped with the meet-
ing. 
 

Next meeting will be on 16 November. 
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Joker Draw every 

Wednesday—Meat & 

Vegetable Trays/

Prizes!! 

$10 Lunches 7 

Days a week!! 

2 Ocean Drive KEW.   
Phone: 6559 4099.  Fax: 6559 4808. 

Email: admin@royalhotelkew.com.au  

The Kendall CWA October meeting and AGM 

had good crowds presenting for both meetings.  Lovely to see our 

patron Gwen and Group Vice President Marcia and we welcomed 

new member Jean.  The AGM is, of course a time to reflect on 

the past year and it's accomplishments.  We remembered friends 

and loved ones who were no longer with us and reflected on what 

the branch had achieved in the past year.  Italy was a very inter-

esting country of study with so much culture and wonderful 

food.  A very successful International day was held with great 

input from Kendall Public School with their enthusiastic entries 

into the book competition.  Our guest speaker, wonderful artifacts 

and delicious food all proved a hit with the visiting branch-

es.   Beetroot, boronia and butterflies proved interesting subjects 

for study thank you Tin.  Thank you to all members for helping 

with the Papua New Guinea mother and baby packs as well as 

your support with practical and pamper packs for the local wom-

ens' refuge.  Some fascinating guest speakers throughout the year, 

thank you Nan for organising these.  Thanks too, to all the other 

committee members - without your hard work and the day to day 

"housekeeping" tasks, the branch would not function!   Only one 

change to committee positions, Barbara has taken on the Ag/

Environment Officer position as well as a newly created position 

of Welfare/Entertainment Officer - a position tailor-made for her. 

Our new country of study is Mongolia and as usual, our Interna-

tional Officer, Kath is right onto it!  Our International Day is set 

for 5 April and the guest speaker is organised!  What a fascinat-

ing country, can't wait to find out more about it! We look forward 

to learning more about our flora and fauna - this year Regent hon-

eyeater and red cedar.  Next meeting is 17 November, 

10am.  Please bring along some items for the womens' refuge 

pamper packs as we will be giving those in December.  Check out 

our facebook page or contact  Secretary Di 6556 9753.  

CWA Report  -  By Gael Mackenzie 
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OXLEY RURAL SUPPLIES & PRODUCE 
78-82 JOHN OXLEY DRIVE, PORT MACQUARIE PH/FAX 65810643 

(Please note new address above) 

OPEN:  MON - FRI:  8AM-5.30PM  -  SATURDAY:  8AM - 1PM 

WE STOCK AND DELIVER A WIDE RANGE OF RURAL 

& HOME GARDEN, PET, HORSE, CATTLE SUPPLIES. 
 

FENCING  MATERIAL   CHOOK & RABBIT PENS 
 

    HORSE FEEDS -  SUPPLEMENTS             CATTLE DRENCH 
  DRENCHES -  BUFFALO FLY              VACCINES - LICK BLOCKS 
  SPRAYS - WORMERS          BUFFALO FLY EAR TAGS 
  GARDEN MULCHES          PET FOOD & SUPPLIES 
  POTTING MIX -  LAWN & GARDEN       BIRD SEED - FRONTLINE 
    FERTILIZERS            WORMERS  - FLEA CONTROL 
  CHEMICAL WEED CONTROL        CHOOKS     - DAY OLD CHICKS 

     DELIVERY  WEDNESDAYS FOR JUST $5.00 PER DELIVERY! 

WITH COMPLIMENTS FROM  
CAMDEN HAVEN RURAL FIRE SERVICE 

EMERGENCY:      DIAL 000  
Fire Control, Wauchope:    6588 9000 
Captain:  Terry Standing   6559 8973 
President:  Ron Morris              6585 7112 
Secretary:  Joanne Thorpe  6559 4663 
 

PERMIT OFFICERS 
Kevin O’Donoghue   6559 4772  
John Corrigan         6559 4032 
Alan Hagney     6559 4038    

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME 

Hospitable Hosts @ Kew Motel 
All the Modern Conveniences  

Reverse Cycle Air Conditioner, Digital TV, Microwave, Toaster, Tea & 
Coffee. Quality Beds.  

Night bell available Or Phone ahead for late check-ins After 10pm, 
conditions apply 

144 Nancy Bird Walton Drive 
Kew, NSW, 2439.  

02 6559 4275 
info@kewmotel.com.au 
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Geoff Owen Service Provider 
Any Service you need? 

Electrical, TV Aerials, Home 
Repairs,  Painting, Plastering, 
Plumbing, Carpentry,  All 
Cleaning, types Concreting, 
Paving, Tiling, Fencing, Lawns. 
Email: geoff_owen@bigpond.com 

Free Quotes Geoff 0419467644 

 

 

 

Paul Smith 

0413 362819  

AH: 65594662 

 

2 Tonne Excavator  763 Bobcat 

200, 300, 400, 600 Drills 

 ENERGY 

  AIR-CONDITIONING  

 SERVICE 
“KEEPING THE LOCAL COMMUNITY  

WARM IN WINTER & COOL IN SUMMER” 

Phone BRENDAN BURKE on 6585 4955  

West Thomas 
0422 516 202     6559 4879 
wt1electrical@gmail.com 

TIM LARKIN - your local plumber 

 All general domestic 
 Commercial 
 Rural 
 Drainage 
 Pumps 

 Tanks 
 Septic tanks 
 Wastewater 
 Treatment systems 
 LP Gas fitting 

 3.5 ton Rubber track 
excavator 

 
 6.0 ton Tipper hire 
 Driveways 
 Water filter systems 

Call Tim on 0418 652 695 
or Fax 6559 0000 

For a serious job   Call  HENSCHMEN    

   CONCRETING 

        - BLOCK WORK 

 - RENDERING 

   - TEXTURE COATING 

                           Quality workmanship guaranteed 

    Mobile:  04 14 845 463   Lic 77919C 

Coastal Cooling + Electrical 

P & J Reynolds 

 All Electrical Wiring & Installations 
 Air-conditioning Split Systems 
 Refrigeration repairs commercial +      

domestic 
Phone Peter on  
0418 314 445 

Dual trade, Fully 
Licensed. Local and 
reliable servicing all 
areas.  Free Quotes 

ARC tick certified 

AAA Slashing and Clearing Services can 
take care of all slashing requirements 
from grass control, light clearing, heavy 
duty mowing & acreage slashing. We also 
offer mulching and seeding services.  
Locally owned and operated business in 
the Hannam Vale area.  

Call Graham Hinds for an obligation 

free quote on Mobile: 0425 273 141 

Email: aaaslashing@gmail.com 

www.facebook.com/aaaslashing 

ABN: 96 153 476 264 Fully Insured  

This space  

Could be yours! 

Your Kendall men’s shed continues to serve and grow, 
some of our news is as follows 
11th December Kendall Carol’s, at the show ground, 
with an array of performances from locals. Santa has 
been booked, so bring a picnic and blanket and join in. 
The usual sausage sizzle will be available and snow 
cones. Entry is free and we will start around 6pm.  All 
monies raised from sales and donations this year go to 
Kendall learn to Swim. 
The ladies of the Kendall Memorial Garden, have 
asked for assistance in the beautifying of the park, in 
the form of perhaps a bag of fertiliser, some turf, top-
soil, or a donation which can be deposited in their ac-
count at the Bendigo bank Kendall, or left at the office 
of the Community centre. Remember the ladies receive 
no support from any group in the maintenance of the 
park. 
Hope to see you all at Carols 

Mens Shed News 

Terry Duff 

mailto:aaaslashing@gmail.com?subject=Query%20from%20a%20user%20on%20your%20LocalSearch%20profile%20page!&body=%0D%0A%0D%0ASourced%20from%20your%20profile%20page%20on%20the%20LocalSearch%20Website:%20http://www.localsearch.com.au/Taree,NSW/AAA-Slashing-Clearin
http://www.facebook.com/aaaslashing
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THERAGENICS 

Building Better Health 

 Pain Management 
 

 Remedial therapy and massage 
 

 Rehabilitation 
 

 Exercise programs 
 

Contact your local therapist 
Leea Harris 

to discuss your treatment 
Phone:  0409 599 146 

or email leeaharris74@gmail.com 

 

Friday Night Raffles – New Raffle System 

in place with extra prizes up for grabs – 

7pm start.. Come and check out our new 

furniture.  

 

Country Music Open Mic Sessions Sunday 

15th November from 11am with guest artist 

June Condon. Gold coin donation with backing 

band provided. November’s charity is 

the Fred Hollows Foundation. 

Ben Webber has put his hand up to 

participate in the U.G.L.Y Bartender of 

the Year. Ben has kicked started his 

fundraising with selling Promotional 

U.G.L.Y merchandise and will run a 100 Club each week  -  watch 

this space for upcoming fun events to help raise funds for those in 

need and help Ben on his way to being the U.G.L.Y Bartender of 

the Year. 

LNC Junior Boys Golf Camp to be held Sunday 8 November with 
coaching from 9.30am, lunch, few holes of golf followed by re-
freshments. Don’t miss out on an opportunity for some coaching 

by 2 golf Professionals. Booking 
can be made by phoning Howard 
on 6559 6656 

Social golfers – come out for 9 
holes of golf after 2pm and re-
ceive our deal of golf with a 6pk 
of Beer for only $30. 

Our Men bowlers are hosting a 

fundraiser for RDA & WESTPAC 

on Sunday 8 November. Every-

one welcome with bowls from 

1pm, fun and music on the 

greens with a BBQ and auction to 

follow. Booking s can be made by 

phoning the club on 65594203. 

Great family day out 

RACES—All Welcome – Comple-
mentary glass of Bubbly.  Come 
Dressed as a Jockey for some 
Extra Fun TAB Service Available 
Lunch from 1pm 

*Junior Golf every Sunday from 1pm Junior Golf Clinic 1st Sunday of each Month 
from 1pm with coaching available from golf Professional Luke Garel 
CHEF THERESE’’S  FRIDAY NIGHT $10 SPECIAL 
Changes made weekly to the $10 Special 
Full Menu available with lots of delicious tantalising meals availa-
ble at reasonable prices. Bookings for functions and events are 
essential and can be made by phoning the club on 65594203.  
Entrance 200 metres from Kew intersection www.kewcountryclub.com.au                     

Think about your choice  Call Gambling help 1800 858                         
 www.gamblinghelp.nsw.gov.au     

mailto:leeaharris74@gmail.com
http://www.kewcountryclub.com.au
http://www.gamblinghelp.nsw.gov.au
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Weekly 5-6pm Pilates    Kendall School of arts - Ali 0431 463461 
3rd Mon 10am District  Gardeners club Kendall Community Hall   
2nd &4th   9am-1pm Kendall Kettles Craft  Kendall Services Club - Elizabeth 65590258 
4th Mon 7.30pm Camden Haven Landcare Kendall War memorial rooms supper provided  
     Jim Lewin 6556 9736 

MONDAY  

The Kendall Calendar 

WEDNESDAY  

TUESDAY  
Weekly 8am-4pm Kendall Men’s Shed     
Weekly 8.30am 4 hrs—Riding for the Disabled Batar Creek Road—Elizabeth 0423854174/65598774 
Weekly 9am Mass   St John the Evangelist   
Weekly 10am Ladies Sports  Kendall Services Club   
Weekly 10am Kids Corner Playgroup  Kendall Community Hall - Rose 0403918404 
Weekly  4.30pm Pilates   Kendall  community centre Linda 0428200106  
Weekly 6.30pm Social Darts   Kendall Services Club   
3rd Tues 7pm Kendall Boat Shed mtg  Kendall Services Club   
3rd Tues 10am Kendall CWA                       Kendall War Memorial rooms—Sue Carter 65569677 
2nd Tues 7.30pm Lorne Rural Fire Brigade                      Fire Station Stewarts River—John 65569677 

Weekly 10.45am Tai chi & Qigong for women  Kendall School of Arts - Lucille 0438072219 
Weekly 8.30am 4hrs—Riding for the Disabled Batar Creek Rd - Elizabeth 0423854174 or65598774 
Weekly 10am 2hrs—Lone Rangers Craft Group Lorne Community Hall - Nicola 65569773 
Weekly 6.30pm BINGO   Kendall Services Club   
1st Wed 7pm Bookclub meeting  Bookends   
3rd Wed 7.30pm Camden Haven RFB meeting Kendall Rd Kew—Terry 65598973 - Ron 0408216885 

THURSDAY  
Weekly 9am-12pm The Meeting Place  Kendall Community Centre   
Weekly 9am- 1pm Kendall Veggie Bazaar  Kendall Community Centre - 6559 0055 
Weekly 8am-12pm Kendall Men’s Shed     
Weekly 7.30am  Kayaking on the river  Kendall Boat Ramp  
Weekly 4.30pm Pilates   Kendall  community centre Linda 0428200106 
1st&3rd  8.30am Social Paddle   Kendall Boat Shed - Diann 65596740 
1st Thurs 7.30pm Kendall Heritage Society Mtg Kendall Services Club   
3rd Thurs 7pm Camden Hav PAH&I Society Kendall Showground   

FRIDAY  

SUNDAY  

Weekly 9-10am Pilates   Kendall School of Arts - Ali 0431463461 
Weekly 10.45am Tai Chi for Men  Kendall School of Arts -  Lucille 0438072219 
1st Fri 6.30pm Kendall Music Exchange  Kendall School of Arts - Alison 0431 682 357 

Weekly 10am Mass - St Stephens Uniting Church Kendall - 6559 4037 
Weekly 9am Mass - Camden Haven St John the Evangelist. Kendall   
Weekly 9am Jnr Golf Coaching & Games Camden Haven Golf Club  - 65594596 
1st Sun Morning Kendall Showground Markets Kendall Showground   

The Kendall Chronicle is a Kendall Community Centre initiative run by Volunteers**.  To advertise* 

or to provide interesting articles* please contact us at… kendallchronicle@gmail.com,  

Ph: 6559 0055, Fax: 65590025, 19 Comboyne St, PO Box 14, Kendall. 
Pick up a copy of the Chronicle from the Kendall Community Centre, Kendall Post Office, Kew Corner Store etc, or view 
right now at www.kendall.org.au or like our Facebook Page ‘Kendall Community Centre’ and the latest copy will come 

up on your news feed.  
*The chronicle is printed and distributed at the beginning of each month.  To avoid disappointment please send copy to the 
chronicle editors around the middle of each month for print at the start of the following month. 
 

**Disclaimer:  The Kendall Community Centre, Editors and Volunteers of this Newsletter have published articles herein in good faith and bear no responsibility in respect to the 

accuracy of  the information contained in such articles.  Any person or persons publishing material in this newspaper do so in the knowledge that they shall personally accept any 

responsibility for the accuracy and correctness of such articles and also accept full responsibility for the legal consequences if it be found that the article contains any inaccuracies 

in the content of any such articles. 

 

Peggy Landon 
 

22 years Clinical Experience 

‘Osteopathy is a “hands on”  

Therapy that helps relieve aches and pains and 

restores better body function’. 
 

 New Patients Welcome 
 Doctor’s referral not required 
 Govt assisted Chronic Disease 
 Management programs available 
 6 visits per year 
 Hicaps: Claim your Private Health Fund rebate 

on the spot and only pay the gap fee 

 Eftpos available 

Phone  6559 4026 , 158 Batar Creek Rd, Kendall.  


